
Local Government Impact

LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 80TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

May 1, 2007

TO: Honorable Joe Crabb, Chair, House Committee on Redistricting 

FROM: John S. O'Brien, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB112 by Strama (Relating to the reapportionment of state legislative, congressional, and 
judicial districts and the creation, function, and duties of the Texas Redistricting 
Commission.), As Introduced

No fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would establish a Texas Redistricting Commission and would transfer responsibilities for 
redistricting congressional, state senate, and state house of representative districts from the Legislative 
Redistricting Board to the Commission. The bill also would transfer from the Legislative Redistricting 
Board to the Commission the responsibility to reapportion judicial districts if the Judicial Districts 
Board fails to act. The bill would require the legislature to appropriate funds for compensation and 
payment of expenses of the commission members and any staff employed by the commission.

The Legislative Council currently provides some support to the Legislative Redistricting Board and it 
is assumed that the Council would provide those same functions for the Texas Redistricting 
Commission. Also, it is assumed that any additional costs for the Commission would be paid from 
existing legislative agencies' appropriations.

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 103 Legislative Council
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1 of 1


